Concord Friends Meeting
AMTP Land Donation Ad Hoc Committee

9/26/2017

Attending:  Ruth Heath, Sara Smith and David Woolpert (who agreed to be the acting Recording Clerk)

Ruth started the Meeting with a period of silent worship.

1. Status of report to the last Business Meeting:  No one forwarded Dave’s written summary of the previous Ad Hoc Committee meeting and suggested actions by the Meeting at its upcoming Business Meeting to either of the Meeting’s Co-Clerks so the subject was not brought up at the Business Meeting.


2. Status of AMTP: AMTP is being absorbed by another non-profit by the end of this year but they have enough money to keep Nathan, the AMTP Exec. Director, employed for another two months.  Nathan said that they have money set aside for cleaning up their land before giving it to the Meeting.  It is not clear if they intend to move the walk bridge back into position before we take possession.


3. Legal Work to be Done:  Dave reported that he talked with Attorney Rob Howard in Henniker who agreed to do the necessary legal work for no cost except for out of pocket expenses.  This includes:


a. Preparing a Purchase and Sales Agreement: To be executed very soon so the terms of the Deed will be agreed upon before it is written up and both parties understand and sign their agreement to the terms well before closing.


b. Review of Previously Executed “Joint Use Agreement”:  Look for any required elements of the Deed giving the property to the Meeting.

c. Write up the Deed: Best to have our attorney do this since it is for free


d. Confirm the title is clear:  Done soon and then again before closing.


e. Prepare and submit “HUD Closing Statement”: List any expenses, such as State Transfer Tax payment, and which party is responsible for them at the time of closing


f. Record the Deed:  After confirming the title is clear


4. Walking the site again:  All three members of this committee agreed to walk the site the next day to see the amount of debris and equipment that might be kept or given to other groups or sold on Craig’s List, learn more of the quality of the terrain and the site’s boundaries, imagine how a contractor could best get to the site for debris removal, and discuss possible uses of the site.


5. Status of Finding a Debris Removal Contractor:  The access path to the portion of the site with the debris is very steep and not likely to be passable by heavy vehicles.  The only way to get it done strictly using the on-site path would be perhaps 50 trips down the steep part by an ATV with a small trailer.  

Ruth agreed to contact Steve Booth to see if he, or someone he recommends, would do the job.  We agreed to encourage any other contractor we think would be interested to submit an estimate.

Jon Hall will be showing one contractor an alternative way that we may be able to get to the site this weekend with the hope of getting an estimate that is affordable by AMTP.  This other way would require a neighbor to allow the equipment to travel across their property until the debris is gone.

6. This committee will recommend to the full Meeting that:

a. The Meeting engage Attorney Rob Howard to do all needed legal work for a satisfactory transfer ownership of the AMTP property next to the Meeting property to the Meeting, and authorizing his reimbursement for any out of pocket expenses.


b. The Meeting authorize both of the Co-Clerks to sign any documents approved by this Ad Hoc Committee for the transfer of the deed to the Meeting, with only one Co-Clerk needing to sign any document.

After another period of silent worship, the meeting was adjourned with the expectation that the Committee will meet again when progress on the above points has been made.

